Vaucluse/Diamond Bay Precinct Committee Meeting (DRAFT MINUTES)
Date and time: 3rd March 2011, 7:30pm-9:15pm

Venue: Kimberley Reserve Community Hall, Kimberley Reserve, Military Road

Attendees : 19 residents with attached attendance sheet.
David Spicer as Chairperson and Lawrence Yeung Minute Taker
Apologies: Mayor Sally Betts, Deputy Clr Miriman Guttman-Jones, John Joyce, Denise Joyce
Agenda item - Business Arising from Previous Meetings. 
Waverley Council’s response to Motions/Request items from October 2010 meeting was circulated to attendees, and is attached.

Council’s Response to October 2010 Motions/Requests :

Request 1 – re/concreted work completed. 

Request 2 – meeting acknowledged improvement made. The meeting suggests rubber matting or increase the ground level as the swings are still too high for children.

Request 3 – turfing completed.

Request 4 – down pipe rectified.

Request 5 – the Diamond Bay Bowling Club will not respond until a Council letter on moving the signs has been received. The meeting disagrees with the Council’s response that the signs do not obstruct driver vision while exiting Diamond Bay Road. It is requested that the Council write to the Diamond Bay Bowling Club to move the signs. The meeting agrees that turning RIGHT from Diamond Bay Road into Old South Head Road is a problem.

Request 6 – the meeting thanked the Council for taking action on the parking restrictions. Action is for RTA to install the parking restriction signs on the eastern side of Old South Head Road, south of Diamond Bay Road, as well as north of Diamond Bay Road between the bus zone and the corner.
Request 7 – Council’s response to the use of poison to kill Salpichroa weeds was appreciated. 

Request 1 from Previous Precinct Meeting – Council’s response to tree vandalism at 10 Clarke Street was appreciated. 
Discussion on October 2010 Meeting Agenda Items :

Funding the Future on Waverley Council’s services 2010-2022. The Council has put forward the rate increase.
Beach Parking. The motion to investigate ways of a more equitable charge/access system for the new parking monitoring system was referred to the Parking Services Manager for consideration.

Rubbish Pickup. The Precinct thanks the Council for a successful first rubbish pickup, and commends the Council for the cleanup.

Minutes of last Meeting held on 7 October 2010 was circulated to the attendees. Adopted without comments.

Agenda Item – graffiti.

The community hall was vandalized. Coastal walk at Chris Bang Avenew and Diamond Bay Road, and numerous places have graffiti. It is a growing problem, and is expensive for the Council to deal with. The meeting heard of numerous incidences of graffiti, and incidences of identifying and tracking down the graffiti vandals.

Resolution : the Precinct requests the Council to clean the graffiti promptly, and urge the Council to be proactive in addressing this growing problem. The Precinct suggests a public meeting to brain storm constructive ideas on catching the graffiti vandals. One raised option is to reward whistle blowers on reporting graffiti vandals.
Moved by Dan Joannides, seconded by Tibby Morgenstern, unanimous in favour.
Agenda Item – traffic at Military Road near intersection George Street towards Peel Street.

The Precinct heard from residents near 257 Military Road of 4 cars having left the road at the beginning of the year. Despite attempts to slow down traffic, there has been a spate of northbound traffic accidents. It was a miracle that no death/serious injury had occurred. Southbound traffic at this bend also has difficulties with parked cars.

Resolution :  The Precinct urges the Traffic Committee to consider further methods to slow the northbound traffic – including setting up a round-about at the intersection with George Street. For southbound traffic, widening the nature strip to provide wider access should be considered.

Moved by Tibby Morgenstern, seconded by David Spicer, 17 in favour, 2 abstained.
The  Precinct heard of car congestion at the intersection of Clarke and Young Street, and of cars parked at the corner. Parking wardens are requested to enforce legal car parking at street corners. 

 - 
Agenda Item – Precinct meeting notice.
The Precinct heard many residents have not received the Precinct Meeting notice.

Resolution : The Precinct requests that the Council communications means be improved, that flyers to residents on the Precinct Meeting should be sent out at least one week in advance.

Moved by David Spicer, seconded by Sue Bassetti, unanimous in favour.

Micro issues discussed :

· Boat parking on streets. Boat owner at the meeting commented he would be happy to park the boat at designated areas.

· Access to the Kimberley Reserve toilet is restricted.

· Weeds such as asthma weeds and bindis, and how to remove them.

The next Precinct meeting will be held on 30 June.

Meeting finished close to 9:15pm.
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